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1. PURPOSE

1.1
To ask members to consider proposals from Tower Hill Action Group for additional facilities for young people at Salthill Park.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s Ambitions and Priorities:

· This report contributes to making peoples’ lives safer and healthier.

2.
BACKGROUND

2.1
Members may be aware that around three years ago we carried out extensive consultation with the local community in the Salthill area on possible improvements to Salthill Play Area.

2.2
Although not universally supported, the majority of people agreed that better facilities for young people were needed and a multi use games area emerged as the most popular choice.

2.3
A lengthy fund raising campaign followed, during which time, interest in the MUGA waned, to such an extent that it was shelved, in favour of the development of less formal activities.

2.4
More recently, there has been further public consultation, carried out by Tower Hill Youth Action Group, to identify which direction any future developments may take.

3.
CURRENT SITUATION

3.1
We  have been contacted by Tower Hill Youth Action Group with proposals for future provision in Salthill Park.  These include:

· Provision of bird boxes along the dog walk

· Improvements to the nature trail

· A small garden where children can grow their own flowers, herbs etc

· A sensory garden

· Additional fixed play equipment

· Picnic tables

· Additional litter bins

3.2
The group are looking to raise funds for the work and have already submitted a bid to the Peoples Millions (National Lottery) which could involve regional media coverage.

3.3
The group recognise that the Council is not in a position to fund the work identified and so continue to seek other external funding opportunities.  In order to do this, however, they will need support, in principle, from the Council as landowners.

4.
RISK ASSESSMENT


The approval of this report may have the following implications:

· Resources
- the Council currently has no plans for improvement works at Salthill and so, unless there are any matched funding requirements, there are no capital implications.  Under the Playbuilders initiative, we have identified Salthill as a potential project but this is only at the expressions of interest stage.  The  key issue for us will be the revenue costs in repairing the maintaining what is provided.  There may be some support from the local community, particularly in the early stages, but we must be aware of the potential future burden.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – as landowners we will have to be involved in the design and construction to ensure that it meets any necessary safety legislation.     

· Political – ward councillors have been involved in the consultation process and are generally supportive.

· Reputation – we have a good track record in working with local community groups to develop such schemes.  We must be conscious, however, that if community support for the upkeep of the project diminishes, we could be left with facilities that may have future maintenance challenges.

5.
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

5.1
Note the contents of the report and consider offering support, in principle, to develop the scheme at Salthill.

JOHN C HEAP

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES
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